Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

July 1, 2013
Memorial Hall

7:00pm
Call to Order: Chairman Manners called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.  Other members present: Joe Judd and John Payne.

Media Present: Diane Broncaccio, The Recorder

Acceptance of Minutes: John presented a motion to accept the minutes of June 17, 2013 as presented.  Joe seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Noteworthy News: 

4th of July Parade, Thursday beginning @ 11:30 a.m.

Department Liaison Reports:

Highway Department: The Superintendent is seeking proposals for the purchase of a used truck.  The bid opening is July 16th.   Joe, as the Highway Department’s liaison, presented a motion seeking authorization from the Board to open the bids and award the most advantageous bidder in order to expedite the process.  John seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Joe also reported that he and the Superintendent are working with a representative of the town’s Employee Assistance Program, seeking professional development assistance which might bolster the Superintendent in his supervisory role (communication, mediation, etc).
Police Department: John had nothing to report.

Town Office: Bob reported that last week’s employee training/picnic was a great success.  He thanked both John and Joe for contributing hamburgers and hotdogs.

Pratt Building Committee: Margo Jones is working with Attorney Donna MacNicol to finalize contract language.  The Committee meets again on July 10th.
MTRHSD Long Range Planning Committee: Joe reported that the Committee meets again on July 18th.  Committee members have asked the Superintendent to provide a great deal of data pertaining to: enrollment per grade over the last twenty years, school building capacity by design, a five year accounting of actual administration costs, E&D use and balance, MTRSD assessments to member towns from 1996 to present, state aid received, enrollment projections, etc.

Appointments:
7:10 p.m. John Bos, 73 Main Street RE: Shelburne Housing Authority – at the request of John Payne, John Bos appeared before the Board to discuss his interest in serving as a member of the Shelburne Housing Authority.  John operates his own consulting business, is a founding member of the Four Rivers Educational Foundation, a former consultant to the Mary Lyon Foundation, a Hospice Volunteer, and a founding director of the Eventide Singers (who have performed at Highland Village on several occasions). He knows some of the residents who live there and believes that the Housing Authority Commission would be a nice fit for him.  Members of the Board were pleased and supportive of John’s willingness to fill the un-expired term.

Following the discussion, John Payne presented a motion recommending that the Board recommend John Bos for the un-expired seat vacated by Madeline DeSanty and Joanne Glier of 271 Old Greenfield Road to the second vacant seat appointed by the Governor.  Joe seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Before formalizing the appointments, the Selectboard and the candidates must meet jointly with the Shelburne Housing Authority on Wednesday, July 10th at 6:00 pm at Highland Village.
7:15p.m. Long Range Planning Committee: Members present: Leo Ojala, Doug Finn, Holly Sontag, Julie Dubreuil, Kim Hughes, & Joe Palmeri. (Josiah Simpson was unable to attend). Finance Committee member and newly appointed Long Range Planning Committee member Leo Ojala appeared before the Board with his Committee to get a better sense of what the Selectmen hoped the Committee would accomplish.  Select board members agreed that they would like the Committee to look at the long range viability of each of the town-owned buildings.  Although Committee members were encouraged to think outside the box, Board members asked them to also consider the emotional ties that many of our residents have to buildings like Pratt Library and Cowell Gymnasium.  Bob provided an overview of each of the town’s properties which included a few nuances that would hinder any change of use (long term lease agreements).   Whit Sanford who was present for the discussion was pleased that this Committee was established. She encouraged them to assess each building and create a long-term plan that could be implemented in phases. John indicated that he would like the Committee to first identify the issues relative to each building (their use, the financial impact, overall infrastructure, etc.).  During the discussion, Joe Palmeri asked a series of questions and requested specific data for some of the buildings and Julie Dubriel inquired about town-owned land and recreational spaces.  The Committee will report to the Selectboard once their work is complete.
OLD BUSINESS:

Proposed Street Vendor Permits – Joe requested to table the discussion until further notice.

Proposed Development of Glacial Pothole Area – Joe recommended that the Board begin to think about appointing a Committee to begin discussion relative to all aspects of developing the area.

Shelburne Housing Authority Board of Commissioners – Discussion relative to this topic occurred earlier in the meeting (see 7:10 pm appointment).

Continuation of FY’14 Appointments:
Planning Board, & Board of Health Clerk – John presented a motion to reappoint Elizabeth Kidder to both clerical positions.  Joe seconded the motion, motion carried unanimously.

Industrial Development Committee – no appointments made due to lack of membership and the need for some clarification.

Zoning Board of Appeals Part-time Clerical Position – The Town received one resume for the Zoning Board of Appeal’s part-time clerical position.  After review of the resume, Joe Palmeri recommended that the Board appoint applicant, Faye Whitney of Ashfield, MA.  Faye had previously served the ZBA and they would welcome her return.  John presented a motion to hire Faye Whitney as the Zoning Board’s part-time administrative assistant.  Joe seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
Assistant Assessor Position – At the request of the Board of Assessor’s, Terry has advertised the position of Assistant Assessor in the Recorder.  Resumes are due on July 8th.

NEW BUSINESS:

GSFABA Request to Close the Iron Bridge for Two Events:

13th Annual Bridge Dinner on August 18, 2013 – the GSFABA is requesting permission to close the Iron Bridge for the community dinner on Sunday, August 18th from 3:00 pm to 10:00 pm.  The group is also requesting a one day liquor license for the event for the sale of beer and wine. John presented a motion to approve both requests as presented.  Joe seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Bridge of Flowers Road Race on August 10, 2013 – the GSFABA is seeking approval of a street use permit for August 10, 2013 to accommodate race participants.  The Police Chief has already approved the request. John presented a motion to approve the request as presented.  Joe seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Cathy Buntin RE: Proposed Job Description Revisions (Penny Spearance attended) – With Jackie’s retirement nearing, Cathy is preparing for the transition.  She has had lengthy discussions with Jackie and the staff with regards to a slight shift in job responsibilities for the Outreach Coordinator, the Activities Coordinator, and the Van Driver.  Cathy appeared before the Board seeking approval of the following: to approve minor revisions to each of the job descriptions, modifying the hours of the Outreach Coordinator and Van Driver, approve a change in van driver’s pay grade (upgrade from 4 to 6), and to post two of the positions internally.  During the discussion Cathy explained that her proposal includes removing the responsibility of coordinating transportation from the Outreach Coordinator’s position, shifting those responsibilities to the Van Driver; reducing the hours of the Outreach Coordinator’s position from 35 to 32 and increasing the Van Driver’s hours from 20 to 25; reclassify and upgrade the Van Driver’s position to include additional responsibilities; and making minor revisions the Activities Coordinator job description (the hours will remain the same).  Cathy indicated that each of these changes will improve the overall efficiency of operations at the Senior Center.
Following review of the proposed changes, Joe presented a motion to approve Cathy’s proposal as presented and to authorize the Town Administrator to post the positions of Outreach Coordinator and Van Driver internally for a period of two weeks.  John seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Board Representation to Various Committees – Following a brief discussion, Board members agreed to assign representation as follows:
Franklin County Building Inspection Program

Charles Washer 

Franklin Regional Council of Governments


John Payne

Franklin County Solid Waste Management District

Terry Mosher

Franklin Regional Transit Authority



Joe Judd

Franklin County Planning Board



Charles Washer

Western Franklin Veterans Service Center


Bob Manners

Downtown Village Partnership



Joe Judd

Local Emergency Planning Committee


Chris Myers

Pratt Building Committee




Bob Manners

Assignment of Department Liaisons – John proposed that each member remain with the department they currently represent.  Although Joe had hoped for change, everyone agreed to remain status quo for one more year. 

Town Office – Bob Manners

Police Department – John Payne

Highway Department – Joe Judd

Senior Center – Joe Judd

Reorganization of the Board – John presented a motion to elect Joe as Chairman, Bob seconded the motion; motion passed.  Bob presented a motion to elect John as Vice-Chairman, Joe seconded the motion; motion passed. Finally, John presented a motion to elect Bob as Clerk.  Joe seconded the motion; motion passed.

OTHER BUSINESS:

Mike McCusker RE: Request to Use Memorial Hall – Mike is requesting use of Memorial Hall on Wednesday, August 14, 2013 at 7:30 pm to allow the “Da Camera Singers” one hour of practice in the theater.  Joe presented a motion to approve the request.  John seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
PUBLIC COMMENT:

Daniel Lieberman and Reva Reck RE: Wired West – Two weeks ago, Selectboard members learned that Shelburne was being excluded from MBI’s final build-out plans because Comcast serves the town as a provider.  Dan Lieberman and Reva Reck appeared before the Board hoping to explain how the decision occurred.  Reva indicated that when Wired West learned that the Governor’s $40 million dollars had been earmarked for MBI use in building the final mile, Wired West contacted them to explore the possibility of partnering.  By joining MBI, Reva explained that the degree of control shifted and the decision to exclude six (6) Comcast towns in the final build-out were no longer within their control. Reva attempts to convince Selectboard members that other alternatives are available, were less than convincing.  She hopes that incentives are offered to cable providers like Verizon and Comcast so that they will be inspired to offer build-outs.  She encouraged the Board to speak to State representative and encourage residents to complete Wired West surveys so to document underserved areas.
CORRESPONDENCE:

· James Boehmer, 14 Main Street RE: Movie Feedback and Need for More Quality of Life Activities

· Kathleen O’Rourke, 7 Warren Court RE: The Other Side of Moviemaking

Although Bob did not read the letters aloud, John thanked both residents for their candor and willingness to provide feedback on the recent movie production.

ADJOURNMENT:  Joe presented a motion to adjourn at 9:40 pm.  John seconded the motion and thanked Bob for serving as Chairman for the past year.  Motion carried unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Terry Mosher

Town Administrator

